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“Be very careful, then, how you live – not as unwise but as wise, making the most of 

every opportunity.” 5 Ephesians 15 - 16 

 WB 02 October 
2023 
The contractors moved 
onto site and began 
digging the 
foundations for the 
temporary classrooms 
on the City of 
Wolverhampton 
College’s land. 

 This fortnightly bulletin will provide you with a progress update for our partial 
rebuild of St Peter’s Collegiate Academy. It will feature any adjustments to the 
proposed timeline, what has been undertaken over the preceding two weeks 
and some photos to show the current state of the rebuild. 
 
Since the last bulletin was issued, we have seen an increase in the speed of 
construction for our temporary block of classrooms. On the City of 

Wolverhampton College’s land, 
the foundations are being dug, 
readying the site for the services 
to be connected to the B-block of 
our existing buildings. A service 
trench will be dug in sections 
across the site to connect the 
two structures with electricity, 
water and a high-speed internet 
connection. We will notify you 
when this work is taking place. 
The trench will be protected with 
barriers to prevent access by 

students. It will also be filled in as they proceed across the site. Connections are 
scheduled to be made over a weekend to avoid any possible loss of service. 
 
Surrounding the leased land is a fence to safeguard our site. This will be upgraded 
to a more permanent solution once the pre-fabricated classrooms have been 
delivered and installed. To install the pre-fabricated structure will require a large 
crane. The ground onsite is being 
prepared to prepare for the 
crane’s delivery and to give it a 
solid foundation to lift. For our 
students, this has meant that 
there is now a little less space for 
unstructured time, with a section 
of grassland being isolated for 
the crane to be positioned. 
 
Last Thursday, we met with the 
DfE and Keir to discuss the 
proposed timeline. This included arrangements for the move from A-block into the 
temporary accommodation. I will share more of this information when it has been 
finalised in a future bulletin. 

 WB 09 October 
2023 
Aggregate has been 
added to level the land 
ready for the pre-cast 
foundations to be 
placed. An area has 
been prepared for the 
crane to be positioned. 

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
12 January 2026 
The new Academy 
block replacing A-block 
will be open to pupils. 

 

 


